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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

Meeting Date: Jun 18, 2020 

From:  Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

Subject:    Solid Waste Collection Rate Adjustment 

 

Community Goal/Result 

Ecological Sustainability 

Purpose 

To review pending rate adjustments as submitted by the city’s two solid waste franchisees. 

Recommendation 

1. Acknowledge South San Francisco Scavenger’s 2020 rate increase of 2.04%, and their 
request to delay said increase until at least October 1, 2020. 

2. Acknowledge Recology Brisbane’s 2020 rate increase of 2.22%, with an effective date of July 
1, 2020. 

Background 

The city has two Franchise Agreements dated November 20, 2014 for the provision of waste collection 
services, one with South San Francisco Scavenger Company in Solid Waste Collection Zones 1(A&B) 
and 2, and one with Recology Brisbane in Solid Waste Collection Zone 3.  Both agreements have 
language specifying under what conditions a rate increase may occur. 

Each Agreement has slightly different calculations for rate adjustments as shown in those sections that 
have been redacted from the originals and incorporated behind the correspondence from each company. 

Discussion 

Both companies did submit a request for rate increase, and they both received confirmation from the 
City Manager that their proposed rates were in accordance with their franchise agreement.  Pursuant to 
each agreement, “. . . not later than June 30th of the year of the Notice of Intention, the City Council 
shall act upon the new maximum rates as appropriate, with any new maximum rates to become effective 
on July 1st of the same year.” 

With each company completing their calculation per the agreement, there is no discretionary action for 
the Council to take. 

This information was provided via memorandum to the Infrastructure, Utilities & Franchise 
Subcommittee (Councilmember Conway and Mayor O’Connell) on June 2, 2020. 

Fiscal Impact 

The proposed new rates are attached behind each company’s correspondence to the city. 
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As noted in Recommendation, Scavenger has requested their rate increase be delayed until at least 
October 1, 2020, “. . . so our customers will have a chance to return to some sort of normalcy that 
we all hope will be coming soon.” 

Measure of Success 

Compliance with the previously agreed upon terms and conditions for rate adjustments. 

Attachments 

1. Solid Waste Collection Zone Maps 
2. South San Francisco Scavenger letter of 3/27/20, and redacted rate adjustment language 
3. Recology letter of 3/24/20, and redacted rate adjustment language 

 

___________________________________   ___________________________________ 
Randy Breault, Public Works Director    Clay Holstine, City Manager 
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